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E-mail weshotts@verizon.net
April 28, 2010

All Local Churches

Illinois District Church of the Nazarene

Re:  May 1, 2010 implementation of the budget policies adopted by the General Church of the Nazarene as well as the Illinois District Church of the Nazarene.

Dear Fellow Laborers:

May 1, 2010 begins the new church year for all of us on the Illinois District.  We are embarking on a new program for budget assessment and collection.  While these past few months have been filled with anxiety concerning the entire budget process it has also proved to be both beneficial and educational.  Educational in forcing us to look at how the entire budget process was structured and seeing how changes, though sometimes frustrating, can improve the process.  Beneficial in forcing us to look at our individual budgets to be sure we can comply with the new process.
I, as your District Treasurer, am committed to making the implementation of the new budget assessment and collection processes on the District proceed as smoothly as possible.  I as well as Angie, Chris, Cindy, and Catherine will make every effort to answer questions, assist in calculations, and provide you with needed information to insure your success in the transition.
Included in this mailing are Payment Vouchers, Deduction Worksheets and envelopes to be used when sending in your budget payments.  Please make copies of the Payment Vouchers and Deduction Worksheet for making future payments.  You will notice that the remittance form also includes an area for you to report attendance information.  We hope that you will take advantage of this reporting opportunity. In doing so, we anticipate that additional reporting of attendance information to the District will not be necessary provided that the information you provide is timely and without gaps in dates reported. I sincerely hope that you will consider sending your remittance forms together with budget payments and attendance information to me on a weekly basis.  Reports for the local church as well as district leadership will be available from my office with much greater detail than in the past.  You are also receiving a worksheet to assist you in calculating “qualified” income.  This is an essential tool to assist you in insuring you are on track to reporting all budgets “paid in full”.
As many of you are aware, this new budget process has required that I make substantial changes in the way we handle budget receipts, remittance advice forms, and reports for you and district leadership.  We have completed phase “One”.  The software is in place, the troops have been trained and we are ready for the new-year to begin.  Phase “Two” of this project will begin almost immediately.  When it is implemented I anticipate that you will be able to calculate budget payments, remit budget payments, print remittance advice forms, and view your specific status reports all on line.  I further anticipate that the information available to you will be updated daily in most cases, therefore giving you up to the minute information concerning your budget situations.
I wish to thank Dr. Spruce, Rev. Doug Haynes, District Advisory Board, and members of the District Finance Committee for their help and encouragement during this process.  Without their support this would have been an impossible job.  I invite your suggestions that might improve or expedite the process.

Finally, I list the following addresses for budget payments.  In some cases these have changed. Please pay close attention to the particular budget payment and where to send your remittance.  As in the past, any payments received not in compliance will have to be returned for reissuance.  I realize that in the past some of you have not fully understood the need for my returning payments for reissuance.  With the very detailed internal control procedures in place to insure accurate reporting and to minimize fraud, these policies are necessary.  Thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely,
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William E. Shotts, CPA

Illinois District Treasurer

WES/s

Encl:

Addendum:

General Budget, Pension and Benefits Fund, and Approved Specials
General Treasurer

Global Treasury Services

Church of the Nazarene

P.O. Box 843116

Kansas City, Missouri 64184

Unified District Fund *
Illinois District Treasurer

William E. Shotts

Shotts, Merryman & Company

315 N. Memorial St.

Pittsfield, Illinois 62363

Educational Fund

Dr. Brian Allen

Vice President for Institutional Advancement

Olivet Nazarene University

One University Avenue
Bourbonnais, Illinois 60914

*One Check made payable to Illinois District Treasurer for the following: 

District, NMI, SDMI, & NYI
